2014-0104
METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL
NOTICE OF HEARING

Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2014-0104
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Metropolitan King County Council (the Council) will hold a public hearing in the Council Chambers on the 10th Floor of the King County Courthouse (516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA) on Monday,  June 23, 2014, beginning at 1:30 pm.  The purpose of this public hearing is to consider adoption of Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2014-0104 (hereinafter, the “subject legislation”) adopting amendments to the 2012 King County Comprehensive Plan. 
Public Hearing:

King County encourages public comment at the public hearing.  Testimony is limited to two minutes per speaker.  If you submit written materials for the Councilmembers’ review, please provide 15 copies to the Council Clerk.  The chambers are equipped with an audio/visual system capable of displaying overheads (transparencies are not necessary) and computer displays.  If you plan on utilizing audio/visual aids, please contact the King County Clerk's Office by June 18, 2014 at 206-477-1020 to advise it of your intent.   Audio/visual presentations are included in the 2-minute timeframe.  Testimony sign-up will begin at 1 PM on June 23 in the lobby outside the Council Chambers.  Please call the Council office at (206) 477-1000 if you need directions to the Courthouse.  If you prefer to call, write, fax, or e-mail your comments to Councilmembers, please call the Council office for addresses and/or numbers.

Background:

Proposed amendments were transmitted by the King County Executive on March 5, 2014.  The Council's Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee (TREE) met on April 1, 2014 and approved a “Do Pass” recommendation on a substitute ordinance to the full Council.

The complete text of the subject legislation is available in the Council Clerk’s office (Room 1200, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA).  A copy will be mailed to you upon your request to the Clerk at (206) 477-1020.  Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2014-0104 is available on the Internet at

http://mkcclegisearch.kingcounty.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1679404&GUID=61387534-6B47-4553-A09D-8203997C67C5&Options=ID|Text|&Search=2014-0104.  

It can also be viewed on the Clerk page at http://www.kingcounty.gov/council/clerk/ordinances_advertised.aspx   For background information on the proposed legislation, you may contact John Resha at 206-477-0889.
Summary:

Proposed amendments would:

· Amend development conditions (VS-P29 and VS-P30) to allow submittal of applications for recreational marijuana business and wineries, breweries and distilleries on commercial or industrial zoned lands located within the Town Center of Vashon Island, and

· Approve a Four-to-One development proposal on RA-zoned land to the southwest of the City of Maple Valley.   

Final Consideration:

In addition to the proposed amendments contained in the subject legislation, Councilmembers may offer additional amendments for consideration by the Council.  As a result, persons interested in any of the issues raised in the subject legislation should make their views known at the public hearing on June 23, 2014.  
Dated at Seattle, Washington, this 16th day of  May, 2014.
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